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Meetings: Mondays at Noon
DJ’S Dugout

10308 South 23rd St.

Bellevue, NE 68123

OFFICERS FOR 2014-2015
President…………..…..........Fred Simon
President-Elect…..….Sarah Conaway
Secretary……………….Herb Barelman

Treasurer…………………Jerry Monson

Sergeant-at-Arms…………..Paul Reed
Program Chair………………..Jeff Smith
Board Members….......Charles Adams
Herb Barelman

Jerry Monson                       
                              Paul Reed

Fred Simon

Jeff Smith

Sarah Conaway
Matt Willis
MARCH SPEAKERS
March 2: Bill Citro
March 9: Chris Averette
March 16: Andi Hallgren
March 23: Denise Dolezal
March 30: 40th Anniversary 
GREETER AND INVOCATION
March  
Greeter……………............Jerry Monson
Invocation………..………......Rich James 
FROM THE PRESIDENT
40th Anniversary is shaping up to be a nice celebration for our club and I would like to encourage you to give an extra effort to attend. If you have someone you think would be a good addition to our club, please invite them to attend. Our celebration will be at the Fontenelle Country Club also known as The View on March 30th at 5:30pm.  There will be music, a catered meal, the District Governor has been invited along with several past members of the club and a couple of Paul Harris awards will be given out. It should be a good night.

I have designated March as our effort to contribute to Polio Plus. So bring your contribution to our weekly meetings. The goal of Rotary is to have each member give $32.00 a year to the eradication of Polio. I would like that to be the goal of our club this year. Maybe we can reach that goal by the time we have our Anniversary celebration. 

President Fred Simon

FROM ROTARY INTERNATIONAL
This year marks 30 years since Rotary launched PolioPlus, its campaign to rid the world of polio. Beginning on Rotary's anniversary, 23 February, Rotary members worldwide will be holding events to celebrate three decades of polio eradication progress.

Since 1985 Rotary and its partners have helped reduce the number of cases from 350,000 annually to fewer than 400 in 2014, and they remain committed until the disease is eradicated. Rotary has contributed more than $1.3 billion and countless volunteer hours to protect more than 2 billion children worldwide. In addition, Rotary's advocacy efforts have played a role in decisions by donor governments to contribute over $10 billion to the effort.

Before the global scope of PolioPlus, individual clubs with Rotary funding were attacking the disease closer to home.

In 1979 Rotary members and delegates of the Philippine Ministry of Health looked on as volunteers administered drops of the oral polio vaccine to children in the Manila barrio of Guadalupe Viejo.

When James L. Bomar Jr., then Rotary president, put the first drops of vaccine into a child's mouth, he ceremonially launched the Philippine poliomyelitis immunization effort. Bomar joined Enrique M. Garcia, the country's minister of health, in signing the contract committing Rotary International and the government of the Philippines to a joint five-year effort to immunize around 6 million children against polio at a cost of about $760,000.

In a 1993 interview, Bomar recalled how the brother of one of the children he'd immunized tugged on his pant leg to get his attention and said, "Thank you, thank you, Rotary."

The success of this project set the stage for Rotary's top priority to rid the world of polio. Since Rotary introduced its PolioPlus campaign, the number of polio cases worldwide has dropped 99 percent, and the virus remains endemic in just three countries -- Afghanistan, Nigeria, and Pakistan.

THE FOUR WAY TEST—of the things we think, say, or do:

Is it the TRUTH?

Is it FAIR to all concerned?

Will it build GOODWILL and BETTER FRIENDSHIPS?

Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned?
QUOTE OF THE MONTH

“Who would be interested in a garden containing flowers of one species or one color only? Variety has been truly said to be the spice of life. Sameness is monotonous, depressing.”

(Paul, Harris This Rotarian Age, page 87)

ROTARY TRIVIA
(Answer in next month’s newsletter)

1.  How many people attended the first Rotary meeting on Thursday evening, February 23, 1905?
ROTARY TRIVIA ANSWERS FROM LAST MONTH
1. T/F:  The first service project of the first Rotary club of Chicago was installation of public toilets in the city.
TRUE
AREA MEETINGS
Monday:
Omaha Millard, Noon @ German American Society 

Omaha North, Noon @ Eppley Airfield Conference Center 
Tuesday:
Omaha Morning, 7:00 am @ Happy Hollow Country Club  

Northwest, Noon @ Champions Run

Southwest Omaha Rotary Night Club, 5:15pm @Millard Plaza Ballroom
Wednesday:
Council Bluffs Centennial, 7:00am at HyVee 

Downtown, Noon @ Field Club
Plattsmouth, Noon @ Plattsmouth State Bank
Thursday:
Suburban, Noon @ Anthonys

Friday:
Omaha West, Noon @ Champions Run
